February 11, 2000 Faculty Council Meeting Buildings and Grounds Committee (Appointed by the Chancellor) Annual Report—1999

Members:

Class of 2002: Thomas B. Clegg; JoAnn B. Dalton; David Owens.

Class of 2001: David R. Godschalk, Chair; Richard Edwards; Walter Pryzwansky.

Class of 2000: Thomas A. Bowers, Vice-Chair; Ruthie M. Lawson; Mary Pardo; Rachel Willis.

Student Members: Christopher Clement; John Davies; Brad Rathgeber.

Members leaving committee during past year: Valerie A. Kaalund; Michelle Adams; Christian

Charnaux; Anne Neville; Nicholas Heinke; Lee Connor; Monika Moore.

Meetings during past year (1999): 1/4, 2/4, 3/4, 5/6, 6/3, 7/1, 8/5, 9/2, 9/21, 10/7, 11/4, 12/2. .

Report prepared by: David R. Godschalk (Chair), January 19, 2000.

Committee charge: The committee advises the Chancellor on siting and external appearance of new buildings and additions, removal of facilities, changes in long term use and appearance of campus grounds, selection of architects for University projects, preparation of long-range campus plans, placement and design of signs and art works.

Previous Faculty Council questions or charges: None.

Report of Activities:

Site recommendations: Residence Halls for 1,000 Students; Teaching-Research Building for School of Public Health; Medical School Office Building; Golf Team Facility at Finley Golf Course.

Architectural firm recommendations: Additions and Renovations to Memorial Hall; Addition to WUNC; Residence Halls for 1,000 Students; Hanes Hall Renovation.

Exterior design recommendations: Revisions to Design for Institute of Government; Design for Maintenance Building at Finley Golf Course; Medical School Office Building; MRI Addition to Ambulatory Care Center for UNC Hospital; Golf Team Facility at Finley Golf Course; Renovations to Kenon Cheek/Rebecca Clark Building; Institute for Arts and Humanities; Renovations and Addition to Frank Porter Graham Student Union; Short Term Parking and ATM Building; Design of ATM Facility; Renovations to Daniels Student Store; Residential College for 1,000 Students; Laboratory-Research Building for School of Public Health.

Campus planning recommendations: David Godschalk served as chair and Tom Clegg, David Owens, and Rachel Willis served as members of the Design and Operations Team, and David Godschalk also served as a member of the Adminstrative Action Team, for the Campus Land Use Plan Update, working with consultants Ayers Saint Gross of Baltimore.

Other design recommendations: Landscaping Design for Center for Dramatic Arts; Building Signage for Old Laundry Building (Kenon Cheek/Rebecca Clark Building); Building Signage for Field Hockey Dressing Room and Stands (Francis E. Henry Stadium); R.B. House Undergraduate Library Elevations; Site Improvements for R.B. House Undergraduate Library; Design for Brauer Hall Courtyard; Building Signage for Graham Memorial; Class of 1999 Gift—New Campus Entrance at Cameron Avenue; Building Signage for Lenoir Hall; Design Guidelines for Buildings and Grounds; Landscape Garden for School of Journalism and Mass Communications.

Recommendations for actions by Faculty Council: None.